
Parents - Please read this email carefully as it contains important changes to our calendar and 
teacher in service days.  
 
Due to the recent changes in Louisiana Department of Education - ACT 409, our school is now 
required to complete specific training in order to house a Pre-K-4 program on our campus.The 
requirements and safety measures basically reflect those of a licensed daycare. With the recent 
addition of this requirement, we need to provide a day for all members of our faculty to complete 
these training modules in order for us to be able to apply for our license by January 1st. 
 
In order to best use our time, we will be eliminating the 1:00 dismissal day on November 
13th, and instead, we will have a FULL day teacher in service on Monday, December 1st. 
No students will report to school on Monday, December 1, 2025.  
 
We will update this on our school calendar, but please make this note on your personal home 
calendars as well.  
 
We apologize for this late change to our schedule and we appreciate your understanding as we 
navigate these new state law requirements. 
 


